

#### Happy New Year!

Welcome to 2021! Lets hope that 2021 has fewer surprises that 2020 did!

Who would have guessed just 12 months ago what 2020 would bring and how much it change all of our lives.

But, thru all the challenges, the Georgetown Texas Area Car Club has survived, even though we went 7 months without any face-to-face meetings. We're a smaller club, with membership down approx. 25% from last year at this same time, which presents additional challenges staffing our car show.

Do to current circumstances, with Covid cases still high, and Sun City using the ballroom for vaccinations, the club officers have decided to **postpone the spring car show until the fall**. We felt this was the most prudent move and in the best interest of all. A date will be announced later but this gives all a sufficient time for those who wish to receive the vaccination to do so and lower if, not eliminating, the chance of passing on the infection.

As of today the <u>Lonestar Round Up Rod & Custom</u> show has been moved from April to September so things are already showing some challenges.

<u>Stephanie Nichol's airport car show</u> is scheduled for Saturday, February 27. She is encouraging everyone to register early. As in past years, the club will meet and drive in as a group so we can park together. You can register for this show at:

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/stephanie-nichols-10th-annual-car-vintage-plane-show-georgetown-airport-tickets-137492448615



#### Meetings

Since November we have been holding our monthly meetings at San Gabriel Park. While the December and January weather were less than perfect, we've had 15-20+ members attend these meetings. If you have not attended any of these meetings please consider doing so. The outdoor venue not only gives us safety but allows us to see and inspect each other's classic cars parked next to the pavilion.

After a suggestion from one of our members, we've changed the format for our monthly "Sonic Raid". Instead of meeting indoors the second Tuesday, we've started to meet the second Saturday @ 3pm for an outdoor cruise in. For January we met at Pokey-Joe's and had 16 cars show up for a nice gathering. In the future we'll pick different meeting places that allow us to gather, eat and discuss our classic cars.

Our intention is to become more focused on the reason we're all here...our passion for our four-wheeled friends. While it is still necessary to plan for the car show, asking for volunteers to carry out the needed tasks, we hope to place the emphasis on members' vehicles. We're open to any suggestions on how to best do this and are reaching out to all for your suggestions.

Please contact any of the club officers with your suggestions/ideas/complaints.

Rich



In the past 12 months we have had several new members that we have been unable to recognize due to the lack of in person meetings,

#### They are:

O.J. "Orrie" Vander Meiden 1932 Ford Roadster, 1977 Corvette

Rhonda Treaster 2013 Chevy Camaro

Ed Rogus 1965 Chevy Corvette, 1974 MG MGB

Richard Hunter 1932 Packard 900

Jan Rozeboom 1940 Chevy Master Deluxe

Jeff Sines 1968 Jaguar XKE

Luis Laney 1962 VW Beetle

Bryan Jarrett 1974 Chevy Corvette, 2017 Chevy Corvette

Pat Haley ` 1990 Chevy Corvette

Pete Vera 2018 Audi TTRS

Ann Richards 2010 Mazda Miata

Jack Rice 2016 Chevy Corvette

Robert Hilton 1996 Chevy Silverado

Mark Restivo 1969 Chevy Camaro RS

Doug Cortinovis 1965 Ford Mustang, '72 Ford Bronco, '74 Ford F100

Jim Styles 1955 Ford Sunliner

Joe Stan 1970 Chevy SS454

Tyler LeMire 1953 Chevy BelAir

Justin Trusty 1948 Willys Jeepster Roadster

Jan 2021 pg. 3



#### Club Officers:

President: Rich Miller <a href="mailto:sobmstr@att.net">sobmstr@att.net</a>, 512-317-4946

Vice-President: Ed Penniman, tdiguy47@gmail.com

Secretary: Don Landry, <a href="mailto:donlandry@suddenlink.net">donlandry@suddenlink.net</a>

Treasurer: Greg Caswell, <a href="mailto:gkcaswell@gmail.com">gkcaswell@gmail.com</a>

Club email: <a href="mailto:grownacc.tx.mail@gmail.com">grownacc.tx.mail@gmail.com</a>



Here's a few pictures from our January Cruise-in @ Pokey-Joes, additional pics are available @https://www.gtacc.org/gallery 162.html







Car of the month

Ren & Paula Weedon

1928 Ford Model A

